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Dear families, 
 
I hope that you have all had a good week. The children, as always have been really busy and 
very productive.  I had the pleasure of joining the Y4 children at the swimming pool 
yesterday and was astounded at the progress made since my last visit. Lots of children are 
swimming with super technique, many are swimming with determination and perseverance. 
I was very proud of each child. After half term I look forward to seeing how our Y5 and 6 
children are progressing.  
 
This week has been ‘Safer Internet’ week. All staff have attended Safer Internet training and 
children throughout school been learning about how to stay safe online.  It is vitally 
important that we all help our children to keep safe and use the internet safely and 
responsibly. Useful guidance for parents can be found following the link below. 
https://saferinternet.org.uk/guide-and-resource/parents-and-carers 
 
Just a little reminder regarding school uniform.  One pair of stud earrings is allowed in 
school. Please ensure that your child does not wear hoop earrings as these do pose a safety 
risk.  Please can we also ask that children wear smart school shoes each day, trainers are 
only allowed on PE days. Thank you. 
 
You may remember earlier this year we introduced the concept of Tribal classrooms. 
Children in each class chose their ‘Tribe’ name and agreed on their values. We have seen 
some great improvements in attitudes and behaviour since introducing this. Some classes 
have now earned enough Tribe points to have their treat afternoon.  Last week, the 
Sunshine Tribe enjoyed a movie afternoon with popcorn. Next week, the Dragons and 
Eagles will visit the local park for the afternoon. They are very much looking forward to 
enjoying the green space and fresh air. Mrs Hughes and Mrs Greaves have some great 
activities lined up. Well done to these three Tribes.  
 
Just reminder of our new weekend covid reporting procedures. Please report a positive case 
by; 

 Sending a private message to the ‘on call’ member of SLT on class Dojo 

 Emailing the covid watch inbox on lcecovid@thewings.org.uk 
Please DO NOT contact your child’s class teacher on Dojo their accounts are set to silence 
over the weekend so that they can enjoy well-deserved time with their families and loved 
ones. Covid-watch staff on call this weekend:  Mrs Barlow 
 
As always, thank you for your ongoing support and partnership. 
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Have a wonderful weekend with your lovely children. 
 
Best wishes, 
 
 
Mrs Oxborough 

 
 
 
 
 
 


